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Digital Markets Act - 
what it´s good for

The EU wants to create a "complementary" competition law for gatekeepers on the internet
Tim Striebeck, Brussels
One year after the Commission presented the proposed regulation for a law on digital markets (so-called Digital Markets Act) in December 2020, the European Parliament and Council have now also been able to agree on their respective negotiating positions in December 2021.
With the Digital Markets Act, the EU wants to regulate so-called "gatekeepers", who offer digital services and exert considerable influence on the single market, more strongly. This should prevent companies that take a "gatekeeper position" in the digital space from abusing this position to impose unfair conditions on commercial users or end users. Providers of "central platform services" such as search engines and social networks are to be considered gatekeepers if they operate the service in at least three member states and exceed certain user and turnover thresholds. If a company fulfils these requirements, special obligations are to be imposed on it. For example, it must allow commercial users to sell their products at different prices and conditions via third-party providers. In case of violations of these regulations, companies are to be sanctioned with fines of up to 20 percent of their annual worldwide turnover.
According to EU institutions, the Digital Markets Act is to be applicable alongside European competition law from Articles 101 and 102 TFEU. This is because the Digital Markets Act "complements" European competition law but protects a "different legal interest". On closer examination, however, it is noticeable that the Digital Markets Act is sometimes strongly oriented towards traditional antitrust categories, for example by defining the securing of market access as a regulatory objective. The ban on prohibiting the sale of products via third-party suppliers is also known from "classic" antitrust law. The interaction of the Digital Markets Act with German and European antitrust law therefore remains unclear for the time being. This could be problematic not only regarding the legislative competence of the European legislator. Delimitation difficulties and legal uncertainty in the application of the law are to be feared as well.  
Negotiations between the EU Parliament and the Council are to begin in spring 2022. Both approve the direction of the EU Commission's proposal for a regulation. There are differences, for example, in the turnover thresholds or the level of sanctions. Overall, however, the positions are not far apart, so that the adoption of the regulation can be expected in the first half of 2022.
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"Legal uncertainties to be feared in application".
